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Department  

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Notice is Hereby Given that the Tooele City Council and the Tooele City Redevelopment Agency will meet in a 
Business Meeting on Wednesday, January 5, 2022, at the hour of 7:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the 
Tooele City Hall Council Chambers, located at 90 North Main Street, Tooele, Utah. 
 

We encourage you to join the City Council meeting electronically by logging on to the Tooele City Facebook 

page at https://www.facebook.com/tooelecity.  If you are attending electronically and would like to submit 

a comment for the public comment period or for a public hearing item, please email 

cmpubliccomment@tooelecity.org anytime up until the start of the meeting.  Emails will be read at the 

designated points in the meeting. 

1. Pledge of Allegiance 

2. Roll Call 

3. Selection of City Council/Redevelopment Agency Chair and Vice Chair Positions 

4. Resolution 2022-01 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Reappointing Michelle Y. Pitt as City 
Recorder of Tooele City for a Term of Two Years 

Presented by Ed Hansen, City Council Member 

a. Swearing in of Michelle Pitt as City Recorder 
Presented by Holly Potter, Deputy City Recorder 

5. Swearing in of the Tooele City Fire Department Officers Fire Chief Jed Colovich, First Assistant 
Chief Kip Childs, Second Assistant Chief Matthew McCoy 

Presented by Michelle Pitt, City Recorder 

6. Mayor’s Youth Recognition Awards 
Presented by Debbie Winn, Mayor & Stacy Smart, Communities That Care Supervisor 

7. Public Comment Period 

8. Ordinance 2022-01 An Ordinance of the Tooele City Council Establishing the Dates, Times, and Places 
of its Public Meetings in 2022 

Presented by Michelle Pit, City Recorder 

9. Minutes 

10. Invoices 

11. Adjourn 
 
_______________________ 
Michelle Y. Pitt, Tooele City Recorder 
 
Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, Individuals Needing Special Accommodations Should Notify 
Michelle Y. Pitt, Tooele City Recorder, at 435-843-2111 or michellep@tooelecity.org, Prior to the Meeting. 

http://www.tooelecity.org/
https://www.facebook.com/tooelecity
mailto:cmpubliccomment@tooelecity.org
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TOOELE CITY CORPORATION 
 

RESOLUTION 2022-01 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE TOOELE CITY COUNCIL REAPPOINTING MICHELLE Y. 
PITT AS CITY RECORDER OF TOOELE CITY FOR A TERM OF TWO YEARS. 
 
 WHEREAS, the Utah Code provides that “on or before the first Monday in February 
following a municipal election, the mayor, with the advice and consent of the city council, 
shall appoint a qualified person to each of the offices of city recorder and treasurer” 
(U.C.A. §10-3-916(1)); and, 
 
 WHEREAS, the amended Tooele City Charter, effective January 2, 2006, provides 
that the City Council, with the advice of the Mayor, shall select the City Recorder, who 
shall be the clerk of the Council (Charter §3-01); and, 
 
 WHEREAS, the Charter provides that the City Recorder appointment shall be for 
a term of two years unless sooner removed for cause (Charter §3-01); and, 
 
 WHEREAS, on February 2, 2011, with the advice of Mayor Dunlavy, the City 
Council appointed Michelle Pitt to serve as City Recorder for the remainder of former City 
Recorder Sharon Dawson’s term, through January 15, 2012; and, 
 
 WHEREAS, by Resolutions 2012-01, 2014-02, 2016-04, 2018-02, and 2020-01, 
the City Council appointed Michelle Pitt to serve a two-year term as City Recorder; and, 
 
 WHEREAS, with the advice of Mayor Winn, the City Council desires to reappoint 
Michelle Pitt to the office of Tooele City Recorder; and, 
 
 WHEREAS, although the Utah Code provides that the “city recorder is ex officio 
the city auditor and shall perform the duties of that office” (U.C.A. §10-3-916(2)), the City 
Charter provides that the City Council shall select an independent auditor to conduct the 
annual financial audit required by law (Charter §3-02): 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE TOOELE CITY COUNCIL that 
Michelle Pitt is hereby reappointed to the position of City Recorder for Tooele City for a 
term of two years, effective January 1, 2022, through January 2, 2024. 
 
 This Resolution shall become effective upon passage, without further publication, 
by authority of the Tooele City Charter. 
    
 IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this Resolution is passed by the Tooele City Council this 
____ day of _______________, 2022. 
  



 

 
TOOELE CITY COUNCIL 

(For) (Against) 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
ABSTAINING:  ___________________________________________ 
 

MAYOR OF TOOELE CITY 
(Approved) (Disapproved) 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Michelle Y. Pitt, City Recorder 
        
 
           S E A L 
 
 
 
Approved as to Form: __________________________________ 
    Roger Evans Baker, Tooele City Attorney 



TOOELE CITY CORPORATION 
 

ORDINANCE 2022-01 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOOELE CITY COUNCIL ESTABLISHING THE DATES, 
TIMES, AND PLACES OF ITS PUBLIC MEETINGS IN 2022. 
 
 WHEREAS, Tooele City Charter Section 2-04 and Tooele City Code Section 1-5-
3 require the City Council to prescribe by ordinance the date, time, and place of its public 
meetings, and provide for at least one public meeting to be held each month; 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE TOOELE CITY COUNCIL that 
the Tooele City Council's regular public meetings for calendar year 2022 shall be held at 
Tooele City Hall, 90 North Main Street, Tooele, Utah as follows: 

• Work Meetings: at 5:30 p.m. on the first and third Wednesdays of every month, as 
follows, except as otherwise noticed by the City Recorder’s Office; 

• Business Meetings: at 7:00 p.m., on the first and third Wednesdays of every month, 
as follows, except as otherwise noticed by the City Recorder’s Office: 

 
January 5 and 19 

February 2 and 16 

March 2 and 16 

April 6 and 20 

May 4 and 18 

June 1 and 15 

July 6 and 20 

August 3 and 17 

September 7 and 21 

October 5 and 19 

November 2 and 16 

December 7 and 21 

  

 This Ordinance is necessary for the immediate preservation of the peace, health 
and safety of Tooele City and shall take effect immediately upon publication. 
 
 IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this Ordinance is passed by the Tooele City Council this 
____ day of _______________, 2022. 



TOOELE CITY COUNCIL 
(For) (Against) 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
 
ABSTAINING:  ___________________________________________ 
 
 

MAYOR OF TOOELE CITY 
 

(Approved)     
 (Disapproved)  

 
    
______________________________ ______________________________ 
Debra E. Winn           Debra E. Winn 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ 
Michelle Y. Pitt, City Recorder 
        
 
           S E A L 
 
 
Approved as to Form: 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Roger Evans Baker, Tooele City Attorney 
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Tooele City Council and Tooele City Redevelopment  
Work Meeting Minutes 

 
Date: Wednesday, December 15, 2021 
Time: 5:30 p.m. 
Place: Tooele City Hall, Council Chambers 
90 North Main Street, Tooele, Utah 
 
City Council Members Present: 
Melodi Gochis 
Ed Hansen 
Justin Brady 
Maresa Manzione  
Tony Graf 
 
Planning Commission Members Present: 
Chris Sloan 
 
City Employees Present: 
Mayor Debbie Winn 
Jim Bolser, Community Development Director 
Adrian Day, Police Department Chief 
Darwin Cook, Parks and Recreation Director 
Roger Baker, City Attorney 
Shannon Wimmer, Finance Director 
Jamie Grandpre, Public Works Director 
Paul Hansen, Tooele Engineer 
Michelle Pitt, City Recorder 
Holly Potter, Deputy City Recorder 
Jared Stewart, Economic Development Coordinator 
 
Minutes prepared by Katherin Yei 
 
 
1. Open City Council Meeting 
Chairwoman Gochis called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
Tony Graf, Present 
Melodi Gochis, Present 
Ed Hansen, Present 
Justin Brady, Present 
Maresa Manzione, Present  
 
3. Mayor’s Report 
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Mayor Winn stated she received an email from a resident thanking the City for clear roads. She 
stated her appreciation to the staff for working in the snow plows all night and her appreciation 
for the residents for being patient as they clear the roads. She stated they have received and 
signed four Certificate of completions including, Providence at Overlake phase 5, End of 
warranty for Young two lot subdivision, Perry Homes, Overlake Estates, 1L, and the tank 
building. She stated she joined the Chamber of Commerce in the Carvana ribbon cutting, hiring 
over 100 employees already. She stated the Governor’s Office of Economic Opportunity will be 
providing incentive for the KCC in their expansion and investment in the community. She stated 
Tooele City was awarded as a Development Ready Community. She stated a site selector comes 
to an area to see if it is a site that is ready for further development. She stated Tooele is ready to 
partner with other entities to bring in growth. She stated Mr. Stewart has also put together a 
strategic plan. Tooele City has an assessment put together for further development as well.  
 
 
4. Council Member’s Report 
 
Council Member Hansen stated he met with the Downtown Alliance and will be asking for 
money for a couple of projects including having life size buffaloes that will be rented to 
businesses. They need a $25,000 investment up front for that project. He stated they will be 
putting more murals on the southern end of town related to Tooele’s history and heritage, and 
will be adding a budget for downtown alliance. He stated he met with the Community Resource 
Center about the Harris project, attended the meeting regarding the GTM well, and the meeting 
for ‘Crown Homes’ with the Tooele Housing Authority.  
 
Council Member Brady stated he attended the Christmas Concert with Joshua Creek, the RDA 
meeting regarding the developer moving forward on 1200 North project, Special RDA meeting, 
and the Carvana Ribbon cutting.   
 
Council Member Graf stated he attended the Carvana ribbon cutting, Arts Council Meeting 
remotely, special meeting for Planning Commission remotely, special RDA meeting, and shared 
his appreciation for the City snow plow drivers.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated her appreciation for the staff for helping in the snow. She 
attended her final economic development class online, Tooele Christmas Concert, meeting about 
the GTM Well, RDA meeting, Planning Commission meetings, the Carvana ribbon cutting, 
Chamber of Commerce luncheon, and the Pre-Development meetings.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated her appreciation to the snow plow drivers. She stated she attended the 
Arts Council Christmas Concert, Arts Council Meeting with preparation in grant writings, 
Carvana ribbon cutting, and the special RDA meeting. 
 
5. Discussion on the City Website 
Presented by Shilo Baker, Executive Assistant to the Mayor/Web Specialist 
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Ms. Baker stated they have worked with a local web designer for the Tooele City website. She 
stated there were updates within the site platform that did not work with the current website. 
They are not able to continue the Tooele City Website through that site platform. She stated they 
needed to look at parting with the current developer and moving in another direction. The City 
put out for bid and received three back. She stated the lowest bid was another local contractor. 
As they started building the new site, the developer stated he was not able to handle the workload 
by himself. She stated the new company they would be going with is Revise. She stated she was 
impressed with their work. She stated the initial cost is $17,700, but it is not in this year’s fiscal 
budget. She will come back for a budget adjustment in the near future. She stated they will be 
asking for a $2,000 contingency because they will transfer up to a certain number of pages and 
documents. They would also like to have professional video & photos to launch the new site. She 
stated there will be an adjustment for the current developer because there were additional costs 
with the update. She stated they will be asking for the funds to come from the fund balance. 
Additional features for the site include mobile functionality, searchable site, better site map, and 
an engaging site that makes available a text & email alert for any topic. She stated it will be 
$3900 fee per year. After four years, they will do a redesign at no additional cost. The expected 
timeline to relaunch the new site is by early summer.   
 
Council Member Graf asked what the monthly cost is.  
Ms. Baker stated $3,900 a year. That fee breaks down monthly.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked if it includes tech support.  
Ms. Baker stated that fee includes everything including tech support.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked if the website will have the ability to have a bill pay feature.  
Ms. Baker stated they will still continue the third-party link for bill pay.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated she is in support of the new platform.  
 
Ms. Baker stated she welcomes all feedback and suggestions.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated her appreciation to Ms. Baker for putting it together.  
 
Ms. Baker stated they specialize in government sites and do not lock the City into an agreement 
pass the first year. She stated they can always move the site to have it hosted elsewhere.  
 
Council Member Manzione asked for links to see their portfolio.  
 
Ms. Baker asked for a verbal agreement from the Council.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked when the agreement would be ready. 
Ms. Baker stated they could have the agreement ready by the first week in January. 
 
 
6. Discussion on the Golf Fee Schedule 
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Presented by Darwin Cook, Parks & Recreation Director 

 
Mr. Cook stated the golf staff has recommended an increase on the Golf fee schedule. He stated 
the proposal show the current fees, what is recommended for increase, and a comparison for 
local City fees. He stated they added military with the senior discount. The season pass for a 
family was listed as a couple pass and is now worded as a family pass.  
 
Council Member Hansen stated it is funded with the tax money and asked if the out of towners 
help pay some charges.  
Mr. Cook stated the players pass covers that a bit, but not to the full extent. He stated those fees 
could be incorporated.  
 
Mr. Baker stated his recollection that the cemetery fees eliminated the distinction between 
resident and non-resident fees, and that doing so might be even easier in this context.  
 
Mr. Cook stated it does cause logistic issues.  
 
Council Member Brady stated it could be good to have out of towner at the golf-course.  
 
Council Member Graf asked if other counties have resident verses non-resident fees.  
Mr. Cook stated they use a similar fee schedule with some out-of-towners fee being slightly 
more. He stated they encourage people to purchase punch passes and season passes.  
 
Council Member Graf stated his appreciation and encourages the raise in fees.  
 
Mr. Cook stated they don’t want to match the other golf-courses but still make it feasible for 
residents.  
 
Council Member Brady asked when the last time the fees were updated.  
Mr. Cook stated they were updated in 2017 and the player pass was updated in 2019. 
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked what the two-person family pass was. 
Mr. Cook stated a two-family pass is a $1000 with a $100 child fee. The verbiage is changing 
from couple to family. A regular green fee is currently $11 and they are proposing $12.  
 
Council Member Brady asked if the golfers use the golf-cart storage.  
Mr. Cook stated it is used with maybe a quarter space available.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked what the difference between a gas and electric golf-cart was. 
Mr. Cook stated one takes gas and the other charges. They provide outlets to charge their golf-
carts.  
 
Council Member Brady stated the prices seem fair and they have done their due-diligence.  
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Council Member Graf stated he highly encourages people to take advantage of the golf-course.  
 
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated the carts are great as well.  
 
 
 
7. Discussion on the Proposed Canyon Springs Annexation 
Presented by Roger Baker, City Attorney 

 
Mr. Baker stated annexation is a legislative function. It is deciding what land the Council wants 
to be considered under the City jurisdiction and on what conditions. He stated the Council is 
tasked with exploring these legislative policy issues, and the staff, while primarily 
administrative, is tasked with understanding the policy issues so they can advise the Council. He 
stated the Mayor has consulted with the staff and provided her recommendation regarding the 
annexation.  He stated the City Administration’s first recommendation to the Council is to not 
consider the annexation, because Tooele City has ample undeveloped land in Tooele City, with 
already limited resources. By bringing in new land, it will make developing land in the existing 
City limits that much harder because of the limited resources. He stated the staff suggests if the 
Council does consider the annexation, that the Council first answer the fundamental policy 
question: What about this annexation makes it good for Tooele City?  The answers to this 
question should be based not just on personal opinion but substantiated with professional studies 
and recommendations.  For example, City staff have looked at the question of parks and trails, 
but the annexation development concept shows no detail about parks. He stated he sent the City 
Administration recommendation to the petitioner last week, to be transparent and fair, and 
received a letter in response this afternoon, which he provided to the Council by email. He stated 
in regards to parks in an annexation, the Council can take the opportunity to require green space. 
The petitioner has asked to give a donation instead of incorporating green space into the 
development. The Council’s opportunity is to discuss the policy issue of whether the proposed 
donation of $150,000 will make a meaningful difference to another park, whether a donation 
would make a difference to the residents of the proposed development, and whether the 
development should be required to provide its own green space instead of making a contribution 
to another green space.  These are the difficult policy questions with which the Council must 
wrestle and decide. He stated the petitioner has proposed a strip of property on the South side be 
provided to the City as a trail. He stated he does not want to discount it, as it will provide a trail 
amenity, but in the opinion of the City Administration it will not be an optimal trail amenity. He 
stated it would be outside the development, on the back property line of development, and not 
connect to any future county trails. He stated the railroad would be a big impediment.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked about the railroad with the trails.  
 
Mr. Baker stated he had misspoken about the railroad, meaning to refer to Erikson Road, as well 
as the triangle of intervening property not contained in the annexation boundary Mr. Baker stated 
from a trail and amenity stand point, it would be better for the community and development 
concept to move the trail to be a part of the interior of the community and incorporate the storm 
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drain detention facilities. He stated the storm water detention basins are not integrated to 
effectively perform their storm drain function and could be developed as an amenity.  
 
Mr. Baker stated the Council can make recommendations about the mix of lot sizes and zoning 
districts and how it can contribute to the development. He stated the response they received 
today from the petitioner indicates that they have done most of what the City Administration has 
suggested. He stated there is an opportunity for the Council to address the standard right of way 
land scaping. He stated they suggest widening the park strips which would use the same amount 
of water more efficiently, or move away from high water park strips with xeriscape where they 
can incorporate beauty into the visual corridor of the road with less water usage. He stated they 
would be professionally designed and incorporate drip systems maintained by the development’s 
HOA. He stated they do not have from the petitioner any meaningful information regarding 
water, sewer, and transportation.  
 
Mr. Hansen stated the petitioner provided a series of utilities studies that address storm water and 
sewer. He stated the statements included in the packet should be considered by the Council but 
the staff believes it should be the responsibility of the developer to measure that impact rather 
than be an impact on the City.  He stated as you go through the different statements they all say a 
similar thing including does not include off site evaluation, need to be considered by the City. He 
stated there is a coupled statement that says it could be covered by impact fees. He stated that 
statement is not a correct statement to base their decision on. He stated the property is not 
included within the master plans and not eligible for impact fee consideration. He stated if it 
were necessary to update some impacts, they would have to do a master plan amendment and the 
Council would have to decide if the fees could be included in the impact fees. He stated he 
appreciates the initiative but does not provide information to provide an opinion to the Council 
without doing additional studies.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked when they asked them to do studies, were they general studies.  
Mr. Hansen stated he wasn’t involved in the process so he is unaware of what was asked. They 
have pre-development meetings and discussions to decide the impact and figure out what studies 
may need to be done. He stated specific elements can be discussed with the applicant.   
 
Council Member Hansen asked if the application needs to be done differently.  
Mr. Hansen stated the design professional will come in and say they have been requested to 
provide a study, but in this case, they have not asked the City first. He stated it is decent start but 
to make recommendation need to go broader and say this is the impact.  
 
Mr. Baker stated an area that needs to be explored, for example, is sanitary sewer. The City 
needs to know how much capacity is in interceptor C today, how much will be utilized by this 
development if annexed, and how much will be left for additional development. He stated, 
following the interceptor to the plant, the petitioner needs to figure out the impact upon the plant 
and know how they may need to expand the plant in the future. He stated the response they 
received stated they are looking more deeply into the transportation and fiscal impacts.  
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Mr. Cook stated the city limit would end at the west side of property. Residents would have to go 
to the corner of smelter and Droubay to access England Acres.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked if it would connected with Erickson Road. 
Mr. Cook stated the map shows it could go throught here, but they don’t own that part of the 
property.  
 
Mr. Baker stated they don’t know the possibility of a connection. It would need to be explored.  
 
Council Member Brady asked if the top triangle is owned by the County.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked if there could be a purpose and loop to the other trails. 
 
Council Member Brady asked if it is in a part of an HOA, if can anyone use it.   
Mr. Baker stated they could require the trail to be open to the public.   
 
Council Member Manzione stated she runs there without trail. There is a dirt road that goes 
down to 1000 North.  
 
Council Member Brady asked if they would not require an HOA on the double-frontage lots off 
of Droubay because of the storm drainage. 
Mr. Baker stated that would need to be explored more. There are three disconnected detention 
areas on Droubay Road that do not integrate with one another.  
 
Council Member Graf stated every time they here criminality it brings up concerns. He asked if 
the trail that runs on the back side would be unlit and behind fences. 
Mr. Baker stated the trail is represented only conceptually in the plan. He stated how staff sees 
the proposed trail, City staff are concerned about functionality, usability, and safety.  
 
Council Member Graf asked how much residential, developmental land is in Tooele City.  
Mr. Baker stated he does not have the answer at this time.  
Mayor Winn sated they will send that information to the Council.  
 
Council Member Brady stated the developer would add trees, lights and benches. He stated he is 
not concerned about the trail. He stated the devleopers mentioned zero-scape and had an 
understanding they would have to HOA for west side.   
Mr. Baker stated the City Administration recommends that the features be maintained by an 
HOA.  
Council Member Brady asked if they could require benches, lights, and trees.  
 
Council Member Hansen stated there are trail plans and asked if they are going to have lighting.  
Mr. Baker stated that is something the Council needs to discuss and decide.  
 

http://www.tooelecity.org/


 

 
90 North Main Street | Tooele, Utah 84074 

Ph: 435-843-2110 | Fax: 435-843-2119 | www.tooelecity.org 

Recorder’s Office 
 

Council Member Brady stated he thought there was an agreement between the Council that they 
would take a contribution for a park within the City instead of building a new park in this 
development.  
Mr. Baker stated the Council has to decide if $150,000 is a meaningful contribution.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated there are mixed messages. They want to take care of the parks 
they have already, but would like to add a park in every part of the City. She stated the feedback 
was more parks become harder to maintain. She asked if it is better to have larger regional parks 
or to have smaller parks.  
Mr. Baker stated it is a good policy question. They need to decide what is best for the City by 
building a park into this development or making it available elsewhere. 
 
Council Member Manzione stated she knows her opinion, but they are receiving different 
answers at presentations.  
Mr. Baker stated putting a park into this development would increase City costs and suggested 
asking for a study to determine those costs. He stated increasing City costs to maintain new 
green spaces is not necessarily a bad thing. He stated the City Administration isn’t saying don’t 
put a park there, but the Council needs to find a balance between investing in new amenities and 
increased general fund costs.  
 
Council Member Graf stated he understands the discussion. He stated a development needs big 
green spaces. He stated he is thinking of the future, and a contribution of $150,000 to a park is 
not super useful for 10 years down the road and disagrees with the donation concept. He stated 
green space is a needed thing for a good development of this size and nature.  
 
Mr. Baker stated his opinion that it is not selfish for a Council member to consider what they 
want for their family and community, and as an elected official, they were elected to express 
their personal opinions about what is best for the community and make those decisions.  
 
Council Member Brady stated it brings up a broader topic. Do they not require a green space or 
open space in any ordinances?  
Mr. Baker stated that in developments located with the City limits, the City can require parks to 
be built, but the City has to buy the land and pay for the improvements with impact fees.  
 
Council Member Brady asked with annexation, they could require it instead of buying it.  
He asked if they have updated the sewer yet and why it would be different with annexation.  
 
Mr. Hansen stated they have a sewer model and water model and it just needs to be used.  
Council Member Brady stated it is more than just giving a number. 
Mr. Hansen stated there is a cost and analysis to be added in to see the impact.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated there is along list of steps in the annexation process. She asked 
for a reminder of where they are in the process.  
Mr. Bolser stated step two is a discussion and the next process would be formal decision.  
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Chairwoman Gochis stated the stipulation is a trail. She stated it is not owned by the developer, it 
is vague and unclear. She stated she likes having a trail and the option is viable.  
Mr. Baker stated that the petitioner has expressed a willingness to acquire the land and give it to 
the City, and is at some point in that process, but it is not finalized.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated she likes the suggested to have it incorporated in the development. 
She stated there is a benefit to having a park inside the development instead of a one-time fee.   
 
Mr. Baker stated the City has not made any commitments to the development as of date. He 
stated everything the City is going to require will be incorporated into an annexation agreement. 
That document will be the guide to the development. He acknowledged that the process that the 
Council needs to undergo is a challenging one.    
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated there was a discussion with administration at hospital and they would 
like to see step-up homes. 
Mr. Baker stated part of what the Council will decide is the density and lot size the development 
will have.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated the value adds to the City with the step-up homes. She stated 
she likes trails on the outside instead of through development. She stated she likes the 
development. It fits in and adds to the City. She stated she was under the assumption to take 
money for other parks. She asked what conversations need to happen for staff to be more 
comfortable.   
Mr. Baker stated utilities and infrastructure conversation can happen with staff at any time. He 
stated the objective tonight is not for the Council to decide all these issues but to present options 
to consider and provide what information they still need to get from the petitioner in order to 
decide later. He expressed his confidence that with full information and more discussion, the 
Council will be able to come to a consensus on these issues. Mr. Baker did not want the Council 
to feel pressured to decide these issues tonight.  He was just introducing these issues to the 
Council on behalf of Mayor Winn and the City Administration.  More discussion by the Council 
should follow. 
 
Council Member Brady asked how they will have these discussions because it is different with 
annexation.  
Mr. Baker stated the Council could have a conversation with just with Council, or invite staff, or 
invite petitioner, or set up something for all parties.  They have flexibility. 
 
Council Member Brady stated each party is discussing these topics at different times and would 
like to see everyone involved come forward and meet to have the discussion.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated they should set up a meeting for staff, applicant, and Council to 
discuss the annexation.  
Mr. Baker stated if the petitioner heard the discussion, they might be prompted with some 
additional ideas they can propose to the Council.  
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8. Discussion on Test Well Drilling 
Presented by Paul Hansen, City Engineer 

 
Mr. Hansen stated they are always looking for culinary water for the City. In the past they have 
put out a program for developing test wells and finding a priority well. He stated they are 
developing two wells currently, but would like to propose another round of test well drilling. He 
stated in the past it has been $300,000, but the cost has gone up to around $400,000. He stated 
they are asking for authorization to put out for bid for the project to finalize areas for test wells. 
He stated the cost will come from water impact fees and would like to request an initial 1.2 
million dollars. He stated once they do test wells, they would like to immediately move forward 
to drill wells.   
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked if they can apply for grants to assist for costs. 
Mr. Hansen stated the administration is having Mr. Stewart look at other money options. Tooele 
City is to wealthy for the grants, though loans are an option.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked if there is money to use.   
Mr. Hansen stated they had a meeting with an impact fee consultant and talked about the item. 
They have a surplus beyond what is being asked for.  
 
Council Member Brady asked if the 1.2 million is just looking for 3 sites, but does not guarantee 
anything.  
Mr. Hansen stated it is just for the testing. They have spent $400,000 and had to walk away and 
close the well.  
 
Council Member Brady asked what the cost was after testing. 
Mr. Hansen stated it is between $900,000 and a million dollars.  
Council Member Brady asked if there is a time line to build after finding a good spot.  
Mr. Hansen stated if they find good water, they want to drill immediately. He stated they will 
come back after the first of the year for a formal proposal.  
 
9. Resolution 2021-119 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Adopting the 2021 Pre-
Disaster Mitigation Plan 
Presented by Jared Stewart, Economic Development Coordinator 

 
Mr. Stewart stated this is relevant to a grant the City hopes to receive for emergency generator at 
wells in case the power goes out. The project price is $980,000. He stated they have a plan in 
place that has expired, but the county plan is updated with a few pages that are Tooele City 
specific. It includes challenges/hazards they may face, structures that may be affected, a plan for 
each of those, and the relevant agency that will implement that plan. He stated it is very data 
heavy. 
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated her excitement and asked if the deadline is the December 31. She 
asked if they needed anything from the Council to proceed.  
Mr. Stewart stated there has been input from staff and the county and will be able to proceed.  
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10. Closed Meeting - Litigation, Property Acquisition, and/or Personnel 
 
There is no closed meeting.  
 
 
11. Adjourn 
Chairwoman Gochis adjourned the meeting at 7:08 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of 

the meeting. These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.  

 
Approved this ____ day of January, 2021 
 
_____________________________________________  
Ed Hansen, City Council Vice-Chair 
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Tooele City Council 
Business Meeting Minutes 

 
Date: Wednesday, December 15, 2021 
Time: 7:10 p.m. 
Place: Tooele City Hall, Council Chambers 
90 North Main Street, Tooele, Utah 
 
 
City Council Members Present: 
Melodi Gochis 
Ed Hansen 
Justin Brady 
Maresa Manzione 
Tony Graf 
 
City Employees Present: 
Mayor Debbie Winn 
Jim Bolser, Community Development Director 
Adrian Day, Police Department Chief 
Jamie Grandpre, Public Works Director 
Roger Baker, City Attorney 
Shannon Wimmer, Finance Director 
Darwin Cook, Parks and Recreation Director 
Paul Hansen, Tooele Engineer 
Michelle Pitt, City Recorder 
 
Minutes prepared by Katherin Yei 
 
Chairwoman Gochis called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. 
 
 
1. Pledge of Allegiance 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Council Member Brady.  

 
2. Roll Call  
Tony Graf, Present 
Melodi Gochis, Present 
Ed Hansen, Present 
Justin Brady, Present 
Maresa Manzione, Present 

  
3. Presentation by Mayor Debbie Winn 
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Mayor Winn asked Chairwoman Gochis to step forward to the podium. She recognized 
chairwoman Gochis for her years of service on the City Council and the Arts Council. She 
presented a special flag and certificate signed by the Governor and Lieutenant-Governor.  
 
 
4. Mayor’s Youth Recognition Awards  
Presented by Debbie Winn, Mayor & Stacy Smart, Communities That Care Supervisor 

 
Mayor Winn, Stacy Smart, and Chief Day presented the Mayor’s Youth Recognition Awards to 
the following students: 
 
Haven Jarvis 
Caden Latford 
 
5. Public Comment Period 
 
Tony Graf stated his gratitude for Chairwoman Gochis for her service and everything she has 
done for Tooele City.  
 
 
6. Public Hearing and Motion on Resolution 2021-116 A Resolution of the Tooele City 
Council Adopting Tooele City’s Updated Water Conservation Plan 
Presented by Jamie Grandpre, Public Works Director 

 
Mr. Grandpre stated he is bringing the Tooele City’s Updated Water Conservation Plan for 
adoption. He stated the draft plan was submitted to the State and is pending approval from the 
City Council. He stated the comments that the City Council had given have put implemented. He 
stated some of those changes include, number three regarding the State-Wide Average, number 
six regarding the use of reclamation water, number nine regarding the expansion on water 
conservation from Jordan Valley Water, and number ten regarding the appendix about the added 
information from Utah Water Saver website.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated her appreciation for the changes.  
 
Council Member Brady asked how often it is updated. 
Mr. Grandpre stated it is on a 5-year rotation.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis opened the public hearing. No one came forward. Chairwoman Gochis 
closed the public hearing.  
 
Council Member Manzione motioned to approve Resolution 2021-116. Council Member 
Hansen seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
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7. Public Hearing and Motion on Ordinance 2021-40 An Ordinance of Tooele City 
Amending Table 2 of Chapter 7-16 of the Tooele City Code Regarding Allowable Building 
Heights Within (GC) General Commercial Zoning District 
Presented by Jim Bolser, Community Development Director 

 
Mr. Bolser stated this item is applicant driven instead of City driven. He stated the application 
does have a concept plan included. The lot in question is an empty field on the corner of 1000 
North. He stated the property owner has several applications for the site with the potential of 
hosting a hotel and having restaurants. He stated dealing with the matrix and the availability of 
hotel rooms, they have found most desirable to have a scale of 4 stories. He stated the City 
Council is aware that in table 2 of chapter 7-16 of development standards specified for GC zone. 
It has a maximum building height and a maximum of 4 stories and a minimum of 1 story. The 
applicant has submitted the application to change the building criteria from 50 to 65 feet, 
bringing the criteria to match and allow it to be built to 4 stories. He stated it has gone through a 
discussion with City Council and Planning Commission who has held their own public hearing 
and forwarded a unanimous positive recommendation. He stated part of the Planning 
Commission discussion, they asked for another discussion on other parts in the tables.  
 
Council Member Hansen had asked for 
Mr. Bolser stated they have an obligation to respond to the application, but the staff will pursue 
the other columns in the near future.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis opened the public hearing.  
 
Shane Smoot stated he represents the applicant. He stated they are proposing a hotel and 
restaurants near 200 west and 1000 north. He stated they are in discussion with midlevel, high 
quality hotels. When developing a hospitality, they feel it is important to have an inviting feel. 
He stated when they have to squeeze four stories, it does not give it a good feeling. He stated to 
do a quality job, they need the 65 feet. It is a positive thing for the community and invites a 
higher quality product into the City.  
 
Council Member Brady motioned to adopt Ordinance 2021-40. Council Member Manzione 
seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
8. Resolution 2021-110 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Approving an Agreement 
with Ace Recycling and Disposal for Collection, Transportation, and Disposal of 
Residential Refuse and Recyclable Materials 
Presented by Shannon Wimmer, Finance Director 

 
Ms. Wimmer stated the Resolution is to renew the contract for Residential Refuse and 
Recyclable Materials. She stated it is a 3-year contract that starts January 1st and will go through 
2024. 
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Council Member Manzione stated rates are different than rates of participation and asked for 
those numbers.  
Ms. Wimmer stated she will email the information.  
 
Mayor Winn stated the contract is to take the recyclable materials to the recycle. They contract 
with Rocky Mountain Recycling but that contract will expire soon and they will put it out for 
bid.  
 
Council Member Graf stated he has never read the word putrescible.  
Council Member Hansen asked for the definition. 
Mr. Baker stated it means capable of rotting 
 
Council Member Hansen motioned to approve Resolution 2021-110. Council Member Brady 
seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
9. Resolution 2021-111 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Acknowledging the 
Mayor’s Appointments of Tyson Hamilton, Eugene Smith, and Melodi Gochis to the 
Planning Commission 
Presented by Debbie Winn, Mayor 

 
Mayor Winn stated the resolution is to bring appointment of the Planning Commission. The City 
Charter stated four people are appointed by the Mayor and three by the City Council with an 
alternate for each. She stated it is a great way for the community to get involved. She wants to 
reappoint Tyson Hamilton, appoint the alternate Eugene Smith, and Melodi Gochis.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked if she needs to recuse herself from voting.  
Mr. Baker stated she does not, because they are not voting to approve or consent to the Mayor’s 
appointments, but are voting simply to acknowledge appointments the Mayor has already made.  
 
Council Member Graf motioned to approve Resolution 2021-111 A Resolution of the 
Tooele City Council Acknowledging the Mayor’s Appointments of Tyson Hamilton, 
Eugene Smith, and Melodi Gochis to the Planning Commission. Council Member Hansen. 
seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed 
 
Mayor Winn shared her appreciation for Shauna Bevan for her service on the Planning 
Commission.  
 
10. Resolution 2021-112 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Appointing Chris Sloan 
and Weston Jensen to the Planning Commission 
Presented by Melodi Gochis, Council Chair 
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Chairwoman Gochis stated Weston Jensen was an alternate on the Planning Commission and 
Chris Sloan who has been a part of the Planning Commission for a while are two of whom they 
will appoint.  
 
Council Member Hansen stated they have been doing a great job.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked how long Commission Sloan as been apart of the committee.  
Council Member Manzione stated he has been a part of the Planning Commission since 2011.  
 
Council Member Manzione motioned to approve Resolution 2021-112 A Resolution of the 
Tooele City Council Appointing Chris Sloan and Weston Jensen to the Planning 
Commission. Council Member Brady seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council 
Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council 
Member Manzione, “Aye,” Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated they are accepting application for the vacancy of the remaining seat.  
 
11. Resolution 2021-113 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Authorizing the Tooele 
City Purchasing Agent to Dispose of Surplus Personal Property (Dump Trucks) 
Presented by Michelle Pitt, City Recorder 

 
Ms. Pitt stated the Tooele City purchasing policy states when goods are deemed surplus, 
outdated, or no longer needed by a department, the purchasing agent will recommend the transfer 
or disposal of the goods. She stated the Public works department has four dump trucks that have 
been replaced and asking to be disposed through live auction. She asked the Council to declare 
them surplus.  
 
Council Member Manzione stated it is great supporting documentation.  
 
Council Member Hansen stated he is a mechanic and it is great to see them use the trucks to their 
full potential.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated her appreciation for Scott Miller for keeping those intact and moving.  
 
Council Member Brady motioned to approve Resolution 2021-113. Council Member Hansen 
seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
12. Resolution 2021-114 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Authorizing the Tooele 
City Purchasing Agent to Dispose of Surplus Personal Property (Forklift) 
Presented by Michelle Pitt, City Recorder 
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Ms. Pitt stated the property is from the Park’s Department. It consists of a 1992 forklift that has 
been replaced. She stated with the parts being difficult and impossible to find, they are asking it 
to be declared surplus and disposed of through live auction.  
 
Council Member Hansen motioned to approve Resolution 2021-114. Council Member Graf 
seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
13. Resolution 2021-115 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Approving an Agreement 
with J-U-B Engineers for the Water Reclamation Facility New Headworks Building Design  
Presented by Jamie Grandpre, Public Works Director 

 
Mr. Grandpre stated the resolution is for design services for the Water Reclamation Facility. He 
stated corrosion has taken its toll on the building and the equipment. He stated with the new 
facility they will have new equipment, new grit screen equipment, flow channels for liability and 
resiliency, operation and maintenance, reduce corrosion on building, and enhance and protect the 
headworks. He stated they have looked at engineers to handle the task and have confidence in J-
U-B with a quick turn-around. He stated the resolution is to approve the agreement with J-U-B 
for the design.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked what the estimated cost is.  
Mr. Grandpre stated 4 million dollars was estimated but will ask for an additional of .6 million 
for additional costs.  
 
Council Member Hansen asked what the contract states.   
Mr. Grandpre stated $396,000. 
 
Council Member Graf asked if it went to bid.  
Mr. Grandpre stated with engineers on retainer they went off of list, they have Aqua and J-U-B.  
 
Council Member Brady asked if they applied for grants.  
Mayor Winn stated they have not, but they will come back to ask for ARPA funds. She asked for 
a time line.  
 
Mr. Grandpre stated it will take 9-12 months for design.  
 
Council Member Brady asked if there are any additional funds they can apply for.  
Mayor Winn stated they will keep looking.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated her appreciation. It is an expense that they need to prepare for.  
Mayor Winn stated the engineering firm will also be looking for grants and additional funds. 
 
Council Member Manzione motioned to approve Resolution 2021-115 for the agreement 
with J-U-B Engineers for the Water Reclamation Facility New Headworks Building Design. 
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Council Member Hansen seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member 
Hansen, “Aye,” Council Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member 
Manzione, “Aye,” Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
 
14. Resolution 2021-118 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Consenting to the Mayor’s 
Appointment of Macy Wellman, Paul Smart, Albert Bottema and Jeff Saunders to the 
Tooele City Historic Preservation Commission  
Presented by Jared Stewart, Economic Development Coordinator 

 
Mr. Stewart stated there has been a turnover of the commission, but is important to have the 
commission to get grants. He stated their purpose is to survey and inventory community 
resources, provide advice on two city officials, and enforce Utah historic laws. He stated they 
meet two times per year.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked how long the appointment is for.  
Mr. Stewart stated he does not believe there is a time frame in the City Code because it is a 
volunteer position.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated they should report back to the Council.  
 
Council Member Graf stated he loves it and thinks it is important because Tooele has a lot of 
history. He stated his excitement.  
Mr. Stewart stated it will be a great addition to the Down Town Alliance, especially for grants.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis asked if any of the appointees are here.  
Mr. Stewart stated he did not inform them of the meeting.  
 
Council Member Graf motioned to approve Resolution 2021-118, A Resolution of the 
Tooele City Council Consenting to the Mayor’s Appointment of Macy Wellman, Paul 
Smart, Albert Bottema and Jeff Saunders to the Tooele City Historic Preservation 
Commission. Council Member Brady seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council 
Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council 
Member Manzione, “Aye,” Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
 
15. Resolution 2021-119 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Adopting the 2021 Pre-
Disaster Mitigation Plan  
Presented by Jared Stewart, Economic Development Coordinator 

 
Mr. Stewart stated this plan is Tooele County’s plan, but has as section to prepare for disasters 
for Tooele City, data in packet for risks and strategies, a cost estimate, and priority of strategies. 
He stated there are many things the City is already doing. The packet will be hyper linked for 
anyone to review online and easily navigate.  
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Mr. Whitehouse stated the project took 25 months from start to completion to make sure the 
strategies and risks were well represented. He stated mid-January a virtual plan will be available 
to click on. He stated the plan was approved as long as it gets approved through the Council. It is 
good for 5 years or until the staff or council needs to amend it.  
 
Chairwoman Gochis stated her appreciation for the plan. She stated disaster can happen when 
least expecting it.  
 
Council Member Hansen motioned to approve Resolution 2021-119. Council Member Brady 
seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council 
Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” 
Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
Mayor Winn stated her appreciation for Mr. Whitehouse for putting it together and getting it 
pushed through. She stated they received grant suggestion from Mr. Whitehouse for the 
emergency generators.  
 
 
16. Subdivision Plat Amendment for the Ninigret Depot Subdivision #2 Subdivision Plat 
Amendment Request by the Tooele County School District to Subdivide the approximately 
57.99-Acre Lot 103 of the Utah Industrial Depot Subdivision #1 Generally Located at 101 
South Industrial Loop Road into 4 Lots in the (i) Industrial Zoning District 
Presented by Jim Bolser, Community Development Director  

 
Mr. Bolser stated the Tooele County School District is in process to build a new transportation 
facility. He stated they have identified a site that is adjacent to the district offices. It would be lot 
103 of the Ninigret Depot. He stated lot 103 is East of Industrial Road. The Zoning is I, 
Industrial as well as the surrounding properties. He stated the lot will be divided into four-lots 
one in which the vehicle-storage will be apart of. He stated the application has been heard by 
Planning Commission and forwarded a unanimous positive recommendation.  
 
Dave Gamuseo, represents Tooele County School District, stated a clarification is the northwest 
lot and the surrounding lot is the proposed transportation site.  
 
Council Member Manzione motioned to approve Subdivision Plat Amendment for the 
Ninigret Depot Subdivision #2 Subdivision Plat Amendment Request by the Tooele County 
School District. Council Member Graf seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Council 
Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council Member Graf, “Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council 
Member Manzione, “Aye,” Chairwoman Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
 
17. Minutes 
Wednesday November 17, 2021 Council Work and Business Meetings  
Wednesday December 1, 2021 Council Work and Business Meetings 
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There are no changes to the minutes.  
 
Council Member Brady motioned to approve Minutes. Council Member Hansen seconded the 
motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council Member Graf, 
“Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” Chairwoman 
Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed 
 
 

 
17. Invoices  
 
Ms. Pitt presented the following invoices: 
 
 
Turf Equipment & Irrigation for golf utility work vehicles in the amount of $39,812.92.  
 
Electro Power Utah LLC for cabinets at the wastewater plant in the amount of $31,210.00.  
 
Kilgore for storm drain work at Aaron Drive and 40 East in the amount of $33,034.20.  
 
 
Council Member Hansen asked what the vehicles were for.  
Mr. Cook stated they are specialized trucks for maintenance on the golf course.  
 
Council Member Hansen motioned to approve invoices. Council Member Manzione seconded 
the motion. The vote was as follows: Council Member Hansen, “Aye,” Council Member Graf, 
“Aye,” Council Member Brady, “Aye,” Council Member Manzione, “Aye,” Chairwoman 
Gochis, “Aye.” The motion passed.  
 
 
18. Adjourn 
Chairwoman Gochis adjourned the meeting at 8:22pm.  
 
 
 
 
The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of 

the meeting. These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.  

 
Approved this ___ day of January, 2021 
 
_____________________________________________  
Ed Hansen, City Council Vice-Chair 
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